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T H E  C O U N C I L

REPORT OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE DIVISION

KATHLEEN B. CUDAHY, DIRECTOR

COMMITTEE ON PARKS, RECREATION, CULTURAL AFFAIRS AND INTERNATIONAL INTERGROUP RELATIONS

COUNCIL MEMBER WENDELL FOSTER, CHAIRMAN

MAY 25, 2000
RES. NO. 1237
BY: Council Members Freed, Eisland, Marshall and Michels; also Council Members Cruz, McCaffrey, Quinn, Rivera and Sabini

TITLE:
Urging Attorney General Janet Reno to suspend the deportation hearing and to reexamine the McAllister family’s case with a view toward granting them political asylum, based on the fact that their lives would certainly be in danger were they to be deported.

ANALYSIS AND BACKGROUND:



In October of 1988, Bernadette and Malachy McAllister and their four children fled Northern Ireland in fear of their lives after gunmen fired 25 shots into their Belfast home, narrowly missing the McAllisters’ children and Mrs. McAllister’s mother.  Malachy McAllister’s security files had been leaked to these assassins by the Royal Ulster Constabulary, the Northern Ireland police force.  The McAllister family fled first to Canada and, eventually, to the United States where they have been denied political asylum and where the Immigration and Naturalization Service (INS) has initiated proceedings to deport them back to Northern Ireland.  Relatives and friends of the McAllister family remaining in Northern Ireland have similarly been the targets of politically motivated violence.  Theresa Clinton, one of the McAllister’s relatives, was shot to death in her Belfast living room.  Shots have been fired into the home of a McAllister family friend who resides a few blocks from the McAllister’s former Belfast home.  



Forty-six (46) members of Congress, Council Speaker Peter F. Vallone, Council Member Kathryn Freed, the New York City Comptroller and the New York City Public Advocate have all expressed support for the McAllister family.  Copies  of Speaker Vallone’s letter (March 3, 2000) and Council Member Freed’s letter  (March 8, 2000), both addressed to Attorney General Janet Reno, are appended to this report.  



This Resolution urges Attorney General Reno to suspend the deportation hearing pending before the INS and to grant the family political asylum in this country in recognition of the danger to their lives should they be returned to Northern Ireland.
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